
Next Month’s Meeting 
Begin Gathering 5:30 PM 

Meeting 6:30 PM 
 
Our May 7th meeting will be at a new-to-us 
place, Los Agave’s in Belle Meade. Look for 
us in the private room downstairs.  We’ll have 
info on upcoming events and maybe even tid-
bits about next year’s ski trips. It’s a great time 
to bring a friend and introduce them to our 
club! 
 
Los Agave’s Mexican Restaurant 
4550 Harding Pike 
Nashville 37205 

Nashville Ski Club 

Lift Lines 

April 2024 

Nashville Ski Club 

Lift Lines 

April 2024 

Next Membership Meeting 
April 2nd - Corner Pub, Brentwood 

Begin Gathering 5:30 PM - Meeting 6:30 PM 

Corner Pub Brentwood 
710 Old Hickory Blvd 
Brentwood 37027 
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Ski trips are done for this year but we’ve already an-
nounced next season’s trips. Hear about what hap-
pened in Whitefish as well as plans for “the off-season”. 
It’s also the meeting where we’ll elect officers and direc-
tors for the upcoming fiscal year so your participation is 
important! We’ll see you there! 

Dianne Disser 
 

Tom Guthrie 
 

Randy Horrick 
 

Jan Trieshman 

Jim Shamblin 

https://www.agavesbellemeade.com/
https://www.cornerpubtn.com/brentwood


Membership Meeting Minutes 
March 5, 2024 Membership Meeting 

Dalt’s American Grill, West Nashville 
 
Joe Moreau called the meeting to order at 6:14 PM.  Joe welcomed the members and visitors.  He reminded all visitors 
to please sign in on the peach-colored Visitor sheets so we may and invite you back to future activities and follow up with 
you about membership. 
 
Joe reviewed upcoming events and available spaces: - March Social @ Firebirds – Wed, Mar 20 or 27; March Day Hike 
– Sat, Mar 23; April Membership Meeting & Social – Tues, April 2; Overnight Hike @ Mt LeConte – Fri/Sat, May 24/25; 
Complete details are on the NSC website and in the newsletter. A summary is in the upcoming events flyer. 
 
Joe opened nominations. A slate was presented and the floor was opened to additional nominations or declinations. 
Nominations were closed with the following candidates: One-year terms for officers 5/1/24 to 4/30/25: Joe Moreau-
President; Tom Gormley-Vice President; Jenny Wimsatt-Treasurer; Pete Tuttle-Secretary. Two-year terms for additional 
board positions 5/1/24 to 4/30/26: Tess Harrison, David Scott, Mike Shamp, Mimi Speciale, Amy Thomas. 
 
Joe previewed many of the committee and volunteer opportunities available for both members and board members to 
assist the club in operating. 
 
Joe previewed the proposed 24-25 ski season with details we hope to iron out in the coming months for Jackson Hole, 
Big Sky, and Copper. He also reviewed the details of the Chamonix 2025 Ski Trip (Mar 8-16, 2025), took questions and 
announced signups starting online immediately and for 24 hours. He explained the lottery system if the Chamonix trip 
was oversubscribed. The remaining trips are anticipated to be presented and available for registration at the usual sum-
mer kickoff meeting. 
 
No other business was presented to the members. Meeting adjourned 6:36 PM. Attendance: 42 adults 

April Weekend Starts on Wednesday 
Wednesday, April 17 - Mineo’s Pizza & Wings, Cool Springs 

Begin gathering 5 PM 

Mineo's is a more casual joint. Great NY Style pizza and wings and sandwiches and more.  Beer 
and wine. This is a social, just a social. No agenda, No meeting. Come chill and relax. Talk about 
where you plan to ski next season!  Chat about the Basketball or Hockey playoffs. And Baseball. 
Enjoy a Spring day with a frosty beverage, or something to eat with your ski club friends. Bring a 
friend. 
 
We will gather starting 5 PM, (come early and help Pete hold seating.) 
and we will grab some high-top tables near the main bar. Come when 
you get off work or finished with errands for the day!  Please RSVP on 
the club website on the event calendar (log in for best results). There 
may be trivia later for those who want to stay. 
 
LOCATION: Mineo's Pizza and Wings, 330 Mayfield Dr #A-11, Frank-
lin  (Cool Springs) 
 
DIRECTIONS:  I-65 South to Moores Ln exit 69 (East); Follow the sign to Eastbound Moore's Ln; 
Approx 1/2 mi turn left (west) into plaza (OR) just a little further, turn left (west) onto Mayfield, and 
then left again into the plaza.  Mineo's is in the bldg on the northside of the plaza. 
 
Parking: Plenty of parking in front of the restaurant. 
 
Please RSVP on the event page to let us know you are coming. We can only arrange to get a 
"section" and save seating for those who RSVP. 
Event leader: Pete Tuttle -   Wednesday@NashvilleSkiClub.com 

https://nsc.clubexpress.com/content.aspx?page_id=4002&club_id=630647&item_id=2258157
mailto:Wednesday@NashvilleSkiClub.com


Kick off Memorial Day a bit early by joining us in hiking Mt. LeConte in the Great Smoky Mountains 
National Park. We recommend you drive up on Thursday so that we can start the hike to the Le-
Conte Lodge on Friday.  The Boulevard Trail is a difficult 8-mile hike an elevation gain of 2000 
feet.  We’ll be greeted at the lodge with a cup of coffee or hot chocolate and settle into our bunks for 
the evening.  This is a primitive lodge with no electricity though there are basins for sponge baths. 
On Saturday we’ll hike back down the Alum Cave trail, a difficult 5.5-mile hike with a 1500-foot de-
scent. 
 
We have 13 places in a group cabin.  There are 3 rooms, 
each with a double bunk bed (4 total pillows).  Please pre-
select a bunkmate although single supplement is availa-
ble. We will attempt to keep males and females in sepa-
rate rooms but we may end up with coed rooms. 
 
More information on our Mt LeConte Trip Page 
 
Cost: $195 per person, members only at this time. Single 
supplement: $124 (total of $319). 
 
To join the trip: LOG IN to this (NSC) website and click 
HERE to be taken to the event page. 
 
Trip Leader: Sara Tamas Shamblin - saratamasdvm@gmail.com - phone 615.838.3360  

Hike: Mt. LeConte 
Friday, May 24 - Saturday, May 25 

May Weekend Starts on Wednesday 
Wednesday, May 15 - 5-8 PM 

Wednesdays are the ideal time to treat yourself since you have made it halfway through the work 
week!  We have the perfect combination of treats, amazing food, drinks, service and atmosphere 
waiting for you at Blue Moon Waterfront Grille at Rock Harbor Marina! Members & Guests are wel-
come. Please RSVP on the club website on the event calendar (log in for best results). 
  
Gather starting at 5:00 PM, (come early and help Pete hold seating) and we will initially grab a spot 
at the remote bar top. Seating at tables requires everyone to be present to be seated (so recent vis-
its have had our large group remain at the remote bar top seating). Bring a friend! 
 
LOCATION: Blue Moon Waterfront Grille at Rock Harbor Marina; 525 Basswood Dr; Nashville TN 
37209 
DIRECTIONS:  I-40 (exit 204-B White Bridge Rd/Robertson Rd). From White Bridge Rd, turn left 
onto Robertson Rd at the light.) About 1-1/2 miles, turn left onto Basswood Ave. Watch for the signs 
(on the right) for Rock Harbor Marina. 
PARKING: Plenty of parking in the Marina lot. 
 
Please RSVP on the event page to let us know who and how many are coming. We can only 
arrange to get a "section" and save seating for those who RSVP. 
Event leader: Pete Tuttle -   Wednesday@NashvilleSkiClub.com 

Charit Creek Weekend - September 21, 2024 - More Details Soon! 

https://nsc.clubexpress.com/content.aspx?page_id=22&club_id=630647&module_id=663819
https://nsc.clubexpress.com/content.aspx?page_id=4002&club_id=630647&item_id=2222450
mailto:saratamasdvm@gmail.com
https://nsc.clubexpress.com/content.aspx?page_id=4002&club_id=630647&item_id=2258161
mailto:Wednesday@NashvilleSkiClub.com


The Nashville Ski Club took 34 members to Park City this year. We had a great trip with nice people, 
good snow and some great meals.  We stayed at the Snow Flower Condos which were right at the 
base of the First Time lift and that made for very easy access to the slopes.  While the resort needed 
a bit of snow when we arrived, we put Judy Hall in charge of the weather and she came through: 
over four feet of snow fell between Tuesday and Saturday and it was still snowing as we left town! 
 
We enjoyed the college football championship game while having a good dinner at Butcher's Chop 
House.  Everyone enjoyed the sleigh ride from the resort base up the slopes to Snowed Inn, the rus-
tic cabin where we had a great dinner. 
 
Mid-week several of us took a tour of the US Ski Team Center of Excellence and were fascinated by 
some of their advanced equipment.  A couple of us also took in the Utah Olympic Park, home of the 
sliding track, ski jumps and aerial practice area.  Barb Ford led the effort for a great last night meal 
with lots of food, refreshments and good company. 
 
These photos and more are available in the Photo Gallery on our website. 

Park City Trip Report 
By Tom Gormley 



The Nashville Ski Club continued our “International” tradition by going north of the border this year!  
We returned to Banff and the “Big 3” for the first time since 2001 and it was a rousing success! 
 
Two weeks before we arrived Banff was experiencing unusually cold weather.  It was so cold in fact 
that the Fahrenheit and Celsius temperatures were almost the same.  FYI, they are exactly the same 
at -40 degrees!  Luckily by the time we arrived the temperatures had become much more moderate, 
but that also meant cloudy skies were forecast. 
 
We flew out on Sunday, so not quite as hectic as our normal Saturday starts, but overall everything 
went smooth getting to Banff. 
 
For our first ski day on Monday, we had the choice of three mountains to ski, Norquay, Lake Louise, 
and Sunshine.  A large part of the group chose to start out at Lake Louise.  The clouds were whip-
ping in and out of the peaks making for very dramatic photos.  We also learned that while Canadians 
may be the most polite people in the world, they sure don’t know how to grade their slopes!  Our first 
run was supposed to be an easy green, but could have easily been rated double blue!  The sun did 
try to peek out a few times, so was overall a successful day on the slopes. 
 
Our fist group dinner was that night and Bob Beranek hit the jackpot for the group.  We all met at 
Brazen for a very interesting menu served family style.  Each of the main courses had an interesting 
twist but the surprise of the night was the Eggplant!  Even non-believers had to say it was actually 
pretty good! 
 
Tuesday started off with a beautiful sunrise though the broken clouds, but also had some wind.  
Some highly motivated members headed out on the first bus to Sunshine, while most of the group 
chose to take the later bus.  Unfortunately the early birds were left waiting at the bottom as the gon-
dola was on a hold for the high winds.  They were good sports and let the late risers know about it, 
so some decided to hit Lake Louise again, while others stayed closer by going to Norquay.  The sun 
did make it our for most of the day, so visibility was pretty good.  The Norquay group worked hard to 
find anything that wasn’t icy, but were not successful.  The Lake Louise group also found bad ice, but 
luckily it was on only one slope, so were able to enjoy the much brighter day.  So what about those 
early birds at Sunshine?  Well, the gondola did actually open earlier than expected, but that was still 
late morning!  They did have a great day and enjoyed the sun at Sunshine! 
 
Wednesday saw the rest of the group get to enjoy Sunshine.  The shorter bus ride was definitely a 
plus!  It did start out a bit cloudy but then cleared out as the day went on to reveal the spectacular 
above treelike views that Sunshine is famous for.  Several members took the complimentary moun-
tain tour and had a fabulous host.  When we started off at noon, she asked if we had a time limit, be-
cause she was planning on a three hour tour!  Of course the Gilligan’s Island theme immediately 
played in our heads, and several started signing it as well.  We did learn a lot about the mountain 
and used that information wisely for the rest of the week. 
 
The day ended with our second group dinner and definitely a major highlight for the trip.  Bob was 
able to set us up with dinner at the Northern Lights Alpine Kitchen, which is located at the top of a 
gondola overlooking the town of Banff!  Some went a little early to enjoy happy hour at the Sky Bistro 
and with the views we see why it’s one of the most popular hot spots in town!  We were also able to 
enjoy the outdoor viewing deck, boardwalk and other interactive displays inside and out making the 
whole experience one we would highly recommend to anyone going to visit Banff. 

Banff Trip Report 
By Joe Moreau 



Banff Trip Report 
By Joe Moreau 

Thursday was an off day for many of the trip goers and several took advantage of the local offerings 
such as Johnson Canyon Icewalk, Lake Louise Winter Tour, Banff Upper Hot Springs, and even 
some dog sledding!  There were many stories of the adventures from the day and all sounded won-
derful! 
 
Friday gave us another surprise sunshine day for the first half, then clouds moved in with some much 
needed snow for the afternoon and evening.  The flat light did shorten some of our skiers days by a 
little bit, but that just let us rest up for the final day! 
 
Saturday started us off with a mix of snow and rain in town, but that meant good freshies on the 
mountains!  The group split between Sunshine and Lake Louise, and both groups had a great day.  
Getting up to Sunshine was a bit hairy with the traffic and new snow, the busses could not make it up 
the hill.  We had to wait for the sand trucks to get us enough traction and it did delay arrival by about 
an hour and a half.  The good news was that there were still stashes of powder throughout the hill, so 
we were rewarded for our patience! 
 
We were able to have a nice farewell pizza dinner for everyone and recount many stories from the 
week as we celebrated our last night together. However there were a few people distracted by the 
UT/Kentucky game going on at the same time!  Fun fact, ESPN is not broadcast in Canada, so in-
stead of watching on the sports bar big screens, they had to illegally hack into their US streaming ac-
count to see the game on their phones or I-pads! Shhhh, we won’t tell! 
 
We got some more snow Saturday night, so Sunday was a winter wonderland in town and for the trip 
back to the airport.  All went smoothly, even though we couldn’t check in at the kiosks. United had 
plenty of desk agents to help us and it went really smooth.  As we got to the gate, our plane was al-
ready there and we were scheduled to leave on time, but flight info was saying that we would be ar-
riving a half hour late into Chicago. Since our connecting flight was originally scheduled to start load-
ing as we landed, things were now looking really tight.  Then after de-icing, we didn’t actually get air-
borne until over an hour after our scheduled departure time, things did not look good. 
 
As we were flying our way across the country, Lea was looking at options, along with several others 
using their resources to see what we might have to do to try and get home that day if we missed our 
flight.  Just as we all had really resigned ourselves to being in Chicago overnight, United sent a text 
letting us know that they were “holding the flight due to large number of transfers arriving late, sorry 
for the inconvenience”.  Woo hoo! We were going to make it home! 
 
After all was said and done, we arrived home about an hour and a half later than scheduled, and 
everyone had all their bags! 
 
I want to first thank Bob Beranek for being the Assistant Trip Leader, and really taking the dinner ar-
rangements to a whole new level.  He also went above and beyond providing great information on 
the other activities available for the members. 
 
Next, I want to thank the participants on the trip.  Everyone worked together well, helped work 
through the little hiccups we did have so that everyone was able to have a great time. 
 
Banff was a great trip and we’ll definitely be going back before another 23 years passes! 
 
The photos on the following page and more are available in the Photo Gallery on our website. 





Breckenridge Trip Report 
By Sara Tamas Shamblin 

Thirty people enjoyed a wonderful week of skiing in Breckenridge, Colorado.  We arrived in Denver 
early on Sat Feb 24 and took a charter bus to our home for the week, Beaver Run Condominiums.  
This was a large complex right next to Beaver Run Superchair and had several hot tubs, a heated 
pool, restaurants on site, a deli and a large arcade which I don't think any of us had a chance to try. 
We had a wine and cheese welcome party, but our resort rep forgot to show up! 
 
We had absolutely perfect weather for every day but one.  On that day, we received almost a foot of 
snow!   The slopes were in good shape, most of them recently groomed, and the snow was good. 
Everyone enjoyed full days of skiing with high temps in the 30s and sunshine.  After a day of skiing, 
many of us met in the hot tubs before enjoying a few dinners in adjacent downtown Breckenridge. 
 
We enjoyed two group dinners, one at Mi Casa Mexican restaurant, and the second was a buffet din-
ner at Beaver Run.  On our final night, we had a pizza/leftover party in the leader's condo and sat be-
fore a roaring fire and discussed events of the week and life in general. 
 
Unfortunately all good things must come to an end, so on Saturday we boarded the bus for the short 
drive back to the Denver airport, right before another storm system moved in.  It was a great week 
when everyone returns home with smiles! 
 
These photos and more are available in the Photo Gallery on our website. 



Whitefish Trip Report 
By Tom Gormley 

Our Nashville Ski Club finished the 2024 ski trips with a fun time in Whitefish, Montana. We had 32 
members from various locations including North Carolina, Crossville, and Nashville. The snow was 
good, and we got more on most days early in the week. The resort has lots of fun trails with open 
and tree skiing along with super convenient walk out the door to the lift ski in/out condos. We had two 
fun group dinners. We started Tuesday night at the Hell Roaring Saloon where we took over the 
whole restaurant. Then we had some great food and super homemade pies at Loula’s on Thursday 
night. Several people went on tours and snowshoeing in Glacier National Park. Everyone enjoyed 
the small resort and town that had a local “feel” to it. We hope everyone enjoyed the trip and will join 
us again next year. 
 
These photos and more are available in the Photo Gallery on our website. 



 

Make checks payable to:  Nashville Ski Club, Inc. 
Mail application with payment to: 

 
NSC Membership; PO Box 291592; Nashville TN 37229-1592 

(include a signed ClubExpress Agreement) 
 

Online Membership and electronic payment available 
www.NashvilleSkiClub.org 

 
Questions?  info@NashvilleSkiClub.org 

(615) 732-2000 

 

Home Mailing Address     City    State Zip  Country (if not USA) 

      M 

Primary Member (First Name—Last Name)   F     Date of birth   __ __/ __ __/  __ __ __ __  Email address 

 

Home phone (if any)                     Primary Member Cell phone (if any)              Spouse Member (if any) Cell phone (if any)         Date of Marriage__ __/ __ __/  __ __ 

          M 

IF FAMILY M’SHIP, Spouse’s name (First Name—Last Name)     F     Spouse’s D.O.B   __ __/ __ __/  __ __ __ __  Spouse’s Email address 

     

        M 

Child  (First-Last) age 20 & under         F     Child D.O.B. __ __/ __ __/  __ __ __  

        M 

Child  (First-Last) age 20 & under         F     Child D.O.B. __ __/ __ __/  __ __ __  

        M 

Child  (First-Last) age 20 & under         F     Child D.O.B. __ __/ __ __/  __ __ __  

        M 

Child  (First-Last) age 20 & under         F     Child D.O.B. __ __/ __ __/  __ __ __  

How did you hear about the NSC? (  )  Referral from NSC Member __________________________________   
    (  ) Ski/Sports Shop _________________  (  ) Radio/TV/Newspaper/Other:  _________________________ 

Office Use: Dt rec’d _____/$ rec’d $ ______/ Ck # ______/Treas _____/Brd Notified ______/Brd Appvd ____/revised: 04/20/2022 

 

 

 

 

 

H ( __ __ __)  __  __  __ - __  __  __  __     Cell ( __ __ __)  __  __  __ - __  __  __  __     Spouse Cell ( __ __ __)  __  __  __ - __  __  __ __  If Fam M’ship 

SINGLE membership is defined as an individual adult, 21 years of age or older or individual adult with any related offspring under 21 years of age. 
FAMILY membership is defined as: a married couple, 21 years of age or older or a married couple with any related offspring under 21 years of age.  

Release of Liability and Hold Harmless Agreement 

This Agreement is made and entered into this  ___ __ day of __________, 20 __  , by and between the Nashville Ski Club, Inc. and 

_______________________who is entering into/renewing membership by payment of dues. For good and valuable consideration, the receipt and sufficiency 

of which is hereby acknowledged, the parties agree as follows: I hereby appoint the Nashville Ski Club, Inc. (hereinafter referred to as the “Club”) to perform 

necessary acts deemed desirable in connection with planning and leading any ski trips or other social/activity functions in my behalf. I understand the Club 

acts as coordinator only and accepts no responsibility for the services of any person or agent, ski area, airline or motor coach, hotel or condominium, ski 

council or association, or any organization whatsoever rendering any of the services or accommodations being offered on any trip or activity. Ski trip and other 

activity fees are based on current tariffs and are subject to change without notice. The Club accepts no responsibility in whole or in part for any delays, de-

layed departures or arrivals, missed plane or carrier connections, loss, damage or injury to person or property, mechanical defect or failure of any nature 

howsoever caused, or for any substitution of hotels or common carrier, with or without notice or for any additional expenses occasioned thereby. 

I fully understand that the Club is a voluntary association run by volunteer officers and Board Members who have no special or professional training in 

conducting ski trips and other activities. By participating, I do not rely on the expertise of any director, officer, activity coordinator, legal counsel or the 

agents of any of the foregoing: delivery of goods and services as described is the responsibility of the contracted vendors.  Further, I realize that skiing, 

as well as many other outdoor activities, has innate danger that may result in physical injury or death. I acknowledge that these risks may be known or 

unknown. 

 

Since safety is directly tied to my physical ability and skill to participate in any sport, I hereby release the Nashville Ski Club, Inc., its officers, directors, trip 

leaders, events leaders, and their agents, from any liability in connection with injuries or physical and equipment damages I may incur in relation to my 

participation in any event. Further, I acknowledge that the Nashville Ski Club, Inc. Offers a number of other activities and social events unrelated to skiing, 

including but not limited to, events such as rafting, camping, hiking, beach trips, golf outings, volleyball, picnics, boating (including water skiing), monthly 

dinner outings, happy hours, parties and other social events. My participation in any and all such activities, or any activities not mentioned above which 

are approved by the board of Directors, is at MY OWN RISK, and I recognize that many such activities involve dangers that could result in physical injury or 

death. I agree to hold harmless and release the Nashville Ski Club, Inc., its Board of Directors, officers, trip leaders, legal counsel and agents from any 

responsibility for my own actions and any consequences thereof, foreseeable as a result of the consumption of alcohol by myself or others and further 

agree to hold harmless and release the Nashville Ski Club, Inc., its Board of Directors, officers, trip leaders, event leaders, legal counsel and agents from 

any liability as a result of such actions and/or consequences. I give permission for free use of my name, photograph and likeness in any broadcast, tele-

cast or printed media of said event. 

 

I have read and understand this agreement and have executed this agreement on the date above written for the purposes expressed herein. I also under-

stand that all membership applications must be approved by the club board of directors per NSC bylaws, and membership will not be official until such 

approval has been granted. 

 

Signature (X)______________________________  Spouse’s Signature (required if family membership) (X)__________________________ 



Club Express Privacy Agreement 

If you choose to submit a paper membership application instead of joining online, not 
only do we need you to fill out the membership application on the prior page but we 
need this privacy agreement signed as well. Your membership application cannot be 
fully approved until both documents and your membership application fee have been 
received. 

Terms of Use and Privacy  
 
International privacy regulations require that we obtain your explicit consent for the storage and us-
age of your personal data as listed below. Please read and respond to each of the statements be-
fore proceeding. You will only see this page once. For detailed information, please* click here to see 
our *Privacy Policy. By circling 'I Agree' below, you certify that you have read the Privacy Policy and 
agree to allow your personal information to be stored and processed in the USA by ClubExpress on 
behalf of Nashville Ski Club; to receive transactional messages (such as payment confirmation notic-
es) sent by Club Express on behalf of Nashville Ski Club; and to share your personal information 
with third parties to conduct official club business (such as required for credit card processing). 
Nashville Ski Club may also send general purpose emails related to club participation and business, 
such as newsletters, event notices, important updates, and other, similar announcements. Circle 'l 
Agree (but do not send general emails)' to maintain your relationship with Nashville Ski Club but pre-
vent these emails from being sent to you.  
 
CIRCLE ONE:  
 
I Agree  
 
I Agree (but do not send general emails)  
 
I Do Not Agree  
 
Printed Name: ________________________________________________________  
 
Signature: ____________________________________________________________ 
 
Date: ____________________________ 
(Return this signed document with the completed Application and payment by check)  
* Privacy Policy sent via email as .pdf for reading and retention.  

April Birthdays 

Jim Lesch 
Teresa Kingery 
Connie Jo Earls 

Laura Joyner 
Linda Hollingshad 

Pax Duker-
Johnson 

Jack Frazier 
Kelly Ginn 

Marika McCoy 
Annabell Higgins 

Carol Janusek 
Judy Perry 
Ron Aylor 

Cheryl Gerner 
Lesa Skoney 

Barb Ford 



Club Info and Contacts 

Sign Up for Our Weekly Social Email 
 

Simply send an email to nashville-ski+subscribe@googlegroups.com, follow the instructions 
once you receive a reply and you’re in!  Unsubscribe instructions will be at the bottom of each mail 
you receive from us.  If you’re having difficulties, contact Lea Brosky at the email address above. 

Visit us on the web at  http://www.NashvilleSkiClub.org 
 
Facebook  Follow us on Twitter  Instagram @NashvilleSki 

Is your membership information correct? 
 

If you change your email or mailing address, 
be sure to let us know. 

 

Nashville Ski Club, Inc. 
ATTN: Membership 
P.O. Box 291592 

Nashville, TN 37229-1592 
 

info@NashvilleSkiClub.org 

The Nashville Ski Club, Inc. (NSC) is a non-profit membership organization promoting snow skiing and snowboarding in the Middle Tennessee area. 
All trips and events are run by volunteers. Membership is on an annual basis from October 1 to September 30. See application form for current mem-
bership rates.  Memberships are non-refundable. The NSC is a member of the Crescent Ski Council (CSC), an association of ski clubs located in the 
southeastern United States. All CSC privileges are extended to NSC members. LIFT LINES is the official newsletter of the Nashville Ski Club, Inc., 
and is published monthly. Nashville Ski Club, Inc., P.O. Box 291592, Nashville, Tennessee, 37229-1592 

Board of Directors 
Officers 

 

  President   Joe Moreau   joemoreau23@aol.com  
  Vice President  Open 
  Treasurer   Mary Buckner  tnmaryb@gmail.com 
  Executive Secretary  Peter Tuttle   peternsc@petertuttle.com  

Board Members and Committee Chairs 
 

Bob Beranek Board Member     bobbyberan27@yahoo.com  
Tim Demonbreum Board Member     opusginger@comcast.net 
Lou Gerner  Board Member     countryboys163@msn.com 
Bess Gormley Board Member     bessgormley@comcast.net 
Tom Gormley Board Member, Trip Committee Chair  gormley@comcast.net 
Judy Hall  Board Member, Crescent Ski Council rep brant001@comcast.net 
Allison Pullins Board Member     afpullins@gmail.com 
Mike Shamp  Board Member     Mjs1316@hotmail.com 
David Smith  Board Member     iradavid49@yahoo.com 
Peter Tuttle  Publicity, Membership, CSC Rep   peternsc@petertuttle.com  
Anne Wilkins Board Member     annemwilkins@gmail.com  
Lea Brosky   Webmaster, Newsletter & Twitter   leab901@gmail.com 
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